Public Works and Building Department Report
Council Meeting
April 8, 2010

SIR FRANCIS DRAKE BOULEVARD PROJECTS

1.

4.

Marin Municipal Water District Main Waterline Replacement Project.
This project will start on April 26, 2010 and will be completed by June 15, 2010.

Sir Francis Drake Pedestrian Pathway
This project will start on July 1, 2010 and is scheduled to end on August 15,
2010.

Sir Francis Drake Overlay
This project will take place from August 15, 2010 to August 31*, 2010.

Intersection of Sir Francis Drake Boulevard and Lagunitas Road

LAGUNITAS BRIDGE

The Authorization to Proceed (E76) is expected soon. We sent a letter to Caltrans asking
them to expedite the process. The resident engineer, Nick Panayotou, R.E., is on board
and active

MCSTOPPP SEMINAR

“Understanding Watershed Hydrology for Effective Stormwater Management of Marin’s
Creek” was the subject of this MCSTOPPP Seminar. It was attended by Council
Member Chris Martin, Elise Semonian, Mel Jarjoura, Robert Maccario and Bob Haggett.

AROUND TOWN

CoNoR~LNE

We have been cleaning and mowing our medians, right-of-ways and our parks.
We did our usual storm drain and ditch cleaning before and after the rains.

We trimmed brush and trees back 3’ off the edge of the roads.

We removed graffiti all around Town. This vandalism is on the rise again.

We planted more street trees on Lagunitas Road.

We patched some potholes on Sir Francis Drake Boulevard.

We replaced missing and damaged street signs and poles.

We cut two large dead trees off the upper Natalie Coffin Greene Park trail.

We installed two new “12 feet Clearance Required” signs on Winding Way. One
at each end of the road.



HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN MEETING
Staff attended a meeting on Tuesday, February 16, 2010 at Town Hall to review the data
received and the action items for going forward with the Hazard Mitigation plan.

ADA RAMP ON SHADY LANE AT AMES AVENUE

We started work on the Shady Lane ADA ramp at Ames Avenue . Robert and Buzz
have been working with Nerviani Paving. So far the new 12-inch culvert under the ramp
was installed. We also put the first layers of class Il to build the ramp grade. We put in
4” by 12” headers. John Moe and Robert worked on the landing pad on the Ames side of
the proposed crosswalk and we are going to send the drawings to David Parisi for his
comments. David showed Mel and Robert his ideas for other markings and signs on
Shady Lane.

BUILDING PERMITS, RESALE INSPECTIONS AND BUSINESS LICENSES

In the month of March, we issued 26 building permits with an actual valuation of
$3,211,844 and 8 plan check permits with a future valuation of $176,000. We scheduled
7 new resale inspections and processed 3. We processed 18 business licenses and
collected $1,355 in business license fees.

BUILDING DEPARTMENT INCOME FOR MARCH 2010: See attached
Monthly Income.




